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2023 Year In Review & Looking Forward to 2024 
It is hard to believe that 2023 is coming to an end.  It is has been a success-
ful year for the Township.   
 
The American Rescue Plan Funding enabled the Township to purchase a 

Mack truck. 

Supervisor Willie Adams has be re-elected to serve a third consecutive term.   

Stutz Road project has been completed. 

Schnur Road drainage has been completed. 

Carbon Center Road had new guiderails installed, safety markings on the 

road, and signage to bring attention to a sharp curve.  Drainage has also 

been completed. 

Tree trimming throughout the Township was performed. 

We are looking forward in 2024 to working with Jefferson Township through 

an Intergovernmental Agreement  for the sealing of Bonniebrook Road from 

the Jefferson Township line to Herman Road intersection.  Thank you in ad-

vance for your patience with this project because Bonniebrook Road is one 

of the Township’s busiest road.  The project will begin when the weather per-

mits.  Advance notice will be given via the Township’s website. 

The Township has received the Community Development Block Grant 

(CDBG) for the Binsey Road project. 

Sign Vandalism 
 

Summit Township took upon the much needed task of replacing and 
repairing roads signs and speed limit signs throughout the  
Township. 
 

This is an example of tax payer dollars being productively utilized. 
However, defacing and vandalism of the signs have been occurring. 
If you witness vandalism, please report it to the police.  It is time-
consuming for the road department and costly to the Township. 
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Thank You to Binsey Road Residents 

Binsey Road has qualified for the Community Development Block Grant (CDBG).  Thank you to 
all the residents that participated in the survey.  Without your help, it would not have been pos-
sible to obtain the funding.   

       

     Fall and Winter Reminders 
Whenever burning leaves, please do not burn them along the road or on the Township’s right-of-
way.  Please do not leave the fire unattended and use extra caution on a windy day. 
 

It’s that time of year for the friendly reminder to help the road department’s ability to safely main-
tain the roads during the winter months.   
 

Please do not park your vehicle along the roadside and do not push your snow from your drive-
way onto the road.  It is recommended to push your snow to the lower side of your driveway so 
that the snow plow does not place the snow back onto your driveway. 
 

Also, the Township is not responsible for mailboxes that are damaged due to snow plowing that 
are on or over the Township’s right-of-way. 

Each of the following can be reached 
at the Township office. 

724-285-1168 
Supervisors 

Willie Adams, Chairman 
 

Richard Green, Vice-Chairman 
 

Larry Osche, Supervisor/Roadmaster 
 
 

Secretary/Treasurer/Zoning Officer 
Roxann Stickney 

Zoning Field Officer 
Chuck Montag 

Real Estate Tax Collector 
Kathy Oesterling 

724-283-4645 
 

Available Wednesday  
12:30 p.m.—5:oo p.m. 

 

Sewage Enforcement Officer 
Doug Duncan 
724-679-4860 

Municipal Building Location:   
502 Bonniebrook Road 

Butler, PA  16002 
 

Telephone:   
724-285-1168  

 

Fax:   
724-285-7677 

 

Email:   
summittwp@zoominternet.net 

 

Website:   
www.summittwp.org 


